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Tuesday, May 1, 2018 

 
This addendum is provided to all known prospective proposers for clarification of the subject 
Request for Proposal (RFP). 
 
The following are questions received prior to the deadline for questions on Friday, April 27, 
2018, at 5:00 PM (PDT) and the responses from VVTA Staff: 
 
Q1: “What is the timeframe or construction schedule for this project?” 
 
A1: Depending on the length of time the Evaluation Committee needs to evaluate the 

proposals VVTA receives, the Board approval will be not later than Monday, June 18, 
2018, however, we hope to have the approval and award on Monday, May 21, 2018.  
Once awarded, we hope to have the project completed 180 days after award. 

 
 
Q2: “Per ‘R. PROPOSER’S LICENSING REQUIREMENTS’ either a Class A or B License and 

the Class C Licenses are required.” …Is there a way to clarify the intent of (this) 
requirement?” 

 
A2: The primary license VVTA is concerned with is the appropriate “C” license.  If a company 

with an “A” or “B” license intends to submit a proposal, they must include a subcontractor 
who has the appropriate “C” license.  If a company has the appropriate “C” license, they 
are invited to participate in this solicitation. 

 
 
The due date for proposal submission remains Thursday, May 10, 2018, at 3:00 PM (PDT). 
 
All other terms and conditions of the RFP remain the same. 
 

 
As stated in the RFP, all addenda must be acknowledged.  Please use Attachment H of the 
RFP to acknowledge receipt of this addendum. Failure to acknowledge any addenda to this 
RFP may be cause to deem Bidder “Non-Responsive.” 
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